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Notice of submission to resource consent; 

Energy Bay Limited – Solar farm at 129 and 410 Mangamarie Road Pahiatua. 

 

Reasons for submission (continued) 

Current Quarry consent conditions require that dust does not cause a nuisance beyond boundary. 

For a solar farm any dust will be an issue. Quarry operations would not be able to comply with 

consent conditions unless all tracks were sealed to prevent dust from heavy truck movements, 

crusher plants were enclosed, and regular (daily) sucker truck sweeping implemented. The quarry 

would also need to install expensive monitoring solutions to demonstrate they are not the cause of 

any dust build up on the solar panels which can come from many sources in a rural setting including 

the river banks in dry summer conditions. 

We would like to support the proposal if consent conditions do not stop or negatively impact existing 

consented land use or business operations. 

We request that council require the applicant to open discussions with existing neighboring 

business’s  operations to see if a mitigation plan that is acceptable to all parties can be achieved and 

that any future issued consents recognizes any such agreements.  

 

 


